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COUGAR FOUNDATION 
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In our spring 2017 Cougar Foundation 
newsletter, I poked fun at Arizona’s 
executive branch for their failure to see, 
value and reward teachers across Arizona 
for their role in our student’s education and 
more broadly, an educator’s role in 
Arizona’s future relevance – at almost any 
level you choose to make an evaluation.  It 
(Arizona’s vision) seems to be a continuing 
theme of this column, and quite frankly, I 
would rather highlight activities this 
Foundation sponsors to improve student 
and educator experiences instead of how 
the Foundation will continue to fill, as our 
resources allow, voids left unfunded or 
undervalued.  But, I still have not seen the 
courage at the state level to invest in this 
topic, so, as I suggested in the previous 
newsletter, our Foundation will continue to 
focus on our mission: support Sahuaro’s 
students, faculty, alumni and supporting 
community.  We continue to take the 
perspective that the Foundation will 
weather any administration (local, state or 
federal) and we won’t be waiting for 
improvements to materialize; we will be 
making our own improvements and growing 
our influence.  We are still in this for the 
long haul.   
 

As suggested in the earlier newsletter, long 
hauls require patience, planning and 
funding.  To address planning, we now have 
a budget committee whose fundamental 
task is to test and align the board’s goals 
with the reality of historical, current and 
projected fiscal limitations.  We often found 
ourselves reacting to requests and great 
ideas without adequate tools to balance 
good intentions with fiscal responsibility.  
An approved budget will allow various 
committees and projects to move at a faster 
pace and with more autonomy.  The 
foundation received a number of generous 
contributions and the board is evaluating 
options to safe the capital and instead fund 
from the dividends of these contributions.  
As more alumni retire, we hope they 
consider contributions to the Foundation 
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that will broaden this base.   
 

We are also evaluating how to make our 
single fundraising event (the annual charity 
golf tournament) more profitable for the 
Foundation and more enjoyable for the 
participants.  This year’s event boasted a 
significant increase in players (over 100), 
prizes and sponsors thanks to the hard work 
of the golf committee.  Stay tuned as this 
committee presents their ideas that will be 
summarized in the next golf flyer.   
 

Finally, Sahuaro is (and has been) working 
toward the addition of a press box for the 
SHS football stadium.  This is a project that 
will be funded by the school and not 
through district capital improvement.  It has 
been a slow but steady slog for the many 
who have labored toward this long-range 
goal.  Projected to be less than $100,000, 
the project is about 1/3 funded.  Please see 
the Foundation’s website for details of how 
to participate in this project. 
 

As always, I look forward to hearing your 
input.  If you know of an alumnus, faculty 
member or other school associate that is 
not yet aware of or a member of the 
Foundation, please encourage them to 
learn of us via our web page.  Invite them to 
our golf tournament.  If you have time or 
wisdom to contribute, consider a board 
position.  Join us for the long haul.   

 

Finally, and for we old-timers and early 
graduating class classmates, please steady 
yourselves; Sahuaro will be celebrating its 
50th anniversary.  Depending upon how one 
might count years – when Sahuaro first 
enrolled students or when students first 
graduated, the time has come to plan for 
this milestone.  A steering committee is 
being formed, but we would like to get 
some feedback on your reaction to this 
event and how much support the 
committee might have from alumni.  Please 
contact us with your input and please check 
the Foundation website to learn more or 
how to become involved.  

Go Cougars. 
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Can you believe it? Sahuaro turns fifty in just twelve months! Fall 2017 marks the beginning of 
the school’s fiftieth year, and this provides a golden opportunity to celebrate. 
And, there is a lot to make us proud. 
 

Some of us remember the transformation of the desert as foundations were dug and walls 
were erected.  Innovation was the watchword with the state’s first three-level high school 
library, and one of the first ten-lane tracks. Our “modular” schedule accommodated 
differentiated learning by extending some class periods to 90-minutes and shortening others 
to 20 minutes. Sixty-minute conference periods twice a week allowed for one-on-one and 
small group learning where students were provided extra assistance. 
 

The first graduating class, the Class of 1970, enjoyed being seniors twice…not because 100% 
of the students were retained, but because as juniors, there was no senior class. The school 
quickly filled to the brim, boasting some 2400 students. And, for a period of time, several 
classes from Wrightstown Elementary School shared the campus.  
 

Traditions were being established even before the school opened its doors. The reds and 
blues (scarlet and navy) of the sunset were chosen as school colors, and the mighty cougar 
that roams the surrounding desert to this day became the mascot. J.O.E. Cougar was ever 
present on the athletic fields and courts, rooting our teams onto victory. (How many know 
that J.O.E. is an acronym for Job of Eternalizing the Cougar?) Speaking of victories, the 
Sahuaro basketball team won the state championship in its second year of existence. Many 
remember the trip to the Colosseum in Phoenix in the spring of 1970. 
 

Having built the school without a football field, Friday night home games were staged at high 
schools that were playing away games. In addition, the band, as well as busloads of Cougars, 
travelled to Buena High School in Sierra Vista with numbers rivaling the home crowd. To this 
day, the cheer squad and spirit groups have rallied the school to victory. 
 

The new auditorium (now named after Henry D. Egbert, our founding principal) opened with 
the beginning of school in Fall 1968 and hosted federal title program performers including 
Milt Jackson and the Modern Jazz Quartet, and the Paul Horn Flute Ensemble. And, who can 
forget our own Sahuaro Up-With-People Sing Out, or Scott Carter’s Mark Twain show, 
complete with a lit cigar on stage? 
 

Sahuaro made its mark statewide coming out of the gate. Students in the music program 
dominated All-State. The theatre program was exemplary, and the three-quarters thrust stage 
was another innovation. The industrial arts program included a full complement of 
automotive, metal, wood and photography shops. Our DECCA program was active, and 
students engaged in work study programs citywide. 
 

Student Council and Homeroom Federation were vital. Delegates from Sahuaro were sent to 
Boys and Girls State, and Anytown. Student government leaders were invited to “take over” 
the City of Tucson for a day, shadowing the appointed officials and learning about the 
community. 
 

Adding up the number of state championships, honors, awards, and academic successes, it is 
no surprise that Sahuaro remains a school of choice. Founded with a hand-selected cadre of 
committed and talented faculty and staff, much of that spirit remains today. 
 

Having enjoyed the Sahuaro Silver Celebration twenty-five years ago, who would have 
predicted how quickly we would arrive at this moment? Sahuaro Alums represent portions of 
six decades, as well as all walks of life.  
 

Let’s all be challenged to engage in “Eternalizing the Cougar.”  
 

Let’s continue the celebration! 
 

Founders’ Corner . . .  
  A Challenge: Eternalizing the Cougar 
                                                               By Dr. David Ashcraft  
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Thanks to Jeffry Gardner (class of ’02), the Cougar Foundation Webmaster, you 
can now purchase your Hall of Fame Breakfast tickets online!  Simply visit the 
Cougar Foundation website at sahuarocougars.org, then click on Calendar of 
Events and choose Hall of Fame Breakfast. This annual school pride event will 
take place on November 4, 2017 and is a terrific opportunity to support the 
Cougar Foundation, Sahuaro High School, and its wonderful students and staff, 
past and present.   
 
Additionally, keep up with the latest Cougar news and information by signing up 
for the Cougar Tracks electronic edition of the Foundation newsletter by filling 
in your name, year of graduation, if applicable, and your email address on the 
sahuarocougars.org website. 
 
 
 

 

The Editor’s Pick: 
Heroes and Heroines & Other Notes of Interest 

 

Easy Online Payments Now Available for Donations, Registrations, 
Dues & Other Foundation Events 

Fall 2017 Brings Changes to SHS Athletic Director Office: 

 Steve Botkin Takes Top Athletic Department Position 

Hello Fellow Cougars.  My name is Steve Botkin, Sahuaro High School’s newest Athletic Director, and 
I’d like to introduce myself. First, I am a proud 1986 graduate of Sahuaro High School who has been a 
teacher and the Varsity Girls’ Basketball coach since 2000.  I am super excited to begin my new job 
filling the vacancy left by the 2017 retirement of the legendary Sandy Novak as the Athletic/Activities 
Director (big shoes to fill!).  I was honored to be with Sandy and her family last weekend in Prescott, 
Arizona where she was inducted into the Arizona Interscholastic Athletic Administrators Association 
Hall of Fame.  What an honor.  Congratulations Sandy for a job well done! 
 

Second, as the new A.D. at Sahuaro, I have been working very hard to raise money to build a much-
needed press box for our stadium.  To date, we have raised about $25,000 toward the building of the 
box, but expect that an estimated $60,000 additional funds are needed to complete the project.   The 
Cougar Foundation has created a fundraising link on their website, http://www.sahuarocougars.org/, in 
which you can donate to the project. Your Press Box donation is a charitable gift and, therefore, tax 
deductible.  We would need your help and support to continue to make Sahuaro among the best 
schools in Tucson.  
 

Be sure to check out this year’s sports schedules on Sahuaro’s website, 
http://sahuarohs.tusd1.schooldesk.net/,  and come for a visit and stay for a game or two. We’ll be 
looking for you. Bring your family and friends and help rock the house. 
 

 
The Sahuaro Girls Volleyball teams just placed second in the TUSD volleyball invitational and have started 
the season very strong.    
 

The SHS Girls and Boys golf teams have started off great as well. The Girls Golf Team is currently ranked 
in the top 10 in the State.   

SHS Fall Sports Are Off to a Great Start        By Steve Botkin, SHS A.D. 

 

(l-r) Gail & Jim Marten, 
Honoree Sandy Novak, 
& Jan Boyd at the AIAA 
Hall of Fame induction 

held 9/16/2017 in 
Prescott, Az. 

 

  

Sandy Novak  
& Steve Botkin 

http://www.sahuarocougars.org/
http://sahuarohs.tusd1.schooldesk.net/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Picks Continued from Page 3: SHS Fall Sports Update: 

 

Our 2017 football team just lost a tough battle against Marana on September 8th, but honored fellow Cougar 
Rick Botkin who died in an automobile accident on Oct. 15, 1977.  It was the 39th annual game which makes it 
the longest memorial game in the United States.  Many from the Class of 1978, along with family, attended 
the ceremony. 
 

Swim has the largest number of participation in years with over 70 athletes and has started the season strong.   
 

Boys and Girls Cross Country have meets each Wednesday during the season, and have terrific athletes who 
are battling the hot weather but going strong.  
 

Lastly, Sahuaro has over 40 lady Cougars on the SHS Cheer Squad this year, and they are currently preparing 
for state competitions in October. Always an interesting competition with the Cougars scratching at the door. 
 

Go Cougars!!! 
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Ann Lynn Grose, a beloved and respected Sahuaro educator, passed away March 14, 2017 

after a short illness. Ann was a Social Studies teacher as well as for many years the SHS Student 
Council facilitator. Perhaps the one thing that highlights her love of teaching and her students 
was a video made at one senior prom that captured her laughing and saying, “I love it!”, 
meaning the event and to be among all the exuberant students that evening. But, as was her 
typical way, she chose not to have an obituary or public service at her death, but rather planned 
for her love of students to continue through a generous scholarship benefitting Sahuaro Student 
Council Students. Thank you, Ann Lynn Grose. You are and will be remembered through the 
many hearts and minds that you touched as well as your generous, loving spirit.  
 
Ann Lynn Grose is one of the Eternal Sahuaro Cougars. 

 

Ann Lynn Grose 
April 7, 1948 – March 17, 2017 

See Sahuaro’s Fall Sports Schedules on Page 5 

Ann Grose:  Sahuaro Educator, Leader, Philanthropist 
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Varsity Football  
Coach McKee 

7:00 pm 
 

August            11     Home           Red & Blue (6 
pm) 
August           25     Home      Sabino 
September       1      Away            Queen Creek 
September     8  Home (Rick Botkin Memorial) 
Marana 
September      15     Away            Desert View 
September      22     Away            Cholla 
September      28     Home           Buena        
October             6     Home           Cienega 
October           13     Away            Mtn View Marana 
October           20     Home           Sunnyside    
(Homecoming & Senior Night) 
October           27     Away            IW Ridge 

 

Boys Golf 
Coach Chandler 

3:00 pm 
August     16 Home  Buena/Nogales 
August          30 Away  Rincon/Cienega 
September     5 Home W Grove/Cat Fthls 
September     6 Home   Salpointe 
September   11 Home   Santa Rita 
September   13 Home   Palo Verde 
September   14 Home   Vista Grande 
September    20 Home   IW Ridge/Cholla 
September    25Away     Catalina/Sabino 
October          2 Away    Buena 
October        16 Away   Palo Verde/Vista  
                     Grande 
 

Boys & Girls V Swim/Dive 

Coach Kruszewski 
4:00 pm 

 
August           31    Home 
September      7    Home 
September     14    Away Flowing Wells 
September     20    Home Pueblo/DC 
September     28    Away Cienega 
October            5    Home Desert View 

JV & Frosh Football 
Coach Miller & Koenen 

                                       6:00 pm       
August           24        Fr   Home                 JV @Sabino   
August           31        Fr  @Queen Creek   JV Home 
September      7         Fr  Home                  JV @Marana 
September     14        Fr  @Desert View     JV Home 
September     20    Fr @FL Wells    4:00PM 
September     19    Fr  N/A                JV Home (Cholla) 
September     27        Fr  Home                  JV@ Buena 
October            5        Fr  Home                  JV@ Cienega 
October          12        Fr @Mtn View Marana   JV Home    
October          19        Fr   Home (Sunnyside)    JV N/A      
 

Girls Golf 
Coach Hughes 

3:00 pm 
August  22   Home   Catalina/Desert View 
August            24          Away    Cienega/IW Ridge 
August  29   Home    Sabino/Cholla 
September    5   Away     Salpointe/CDO 
September      7   Away     Rincon/Buena 
September    12   Home    W Grove/Tucson 
September    14   Away      Mtn View 
September    19   Away      Cat Fthls/Fl Wells 
September    21   Home     Cat/Fthls 
September    26   Home     Walden Grove 
October           3   Away      Marana/Palo Verde 
October           5   Home     Buena 

Key to Golf Courses 

Boys Buena          Pueblo Del Sol CC 
 Catalina           Dell Urich 
 Palo Verde       Fred Enke  
 Cat Foot           Skyline CC 
 Rincon           Dell Urich 
 Sahuaro           49er CC 
Girls Cienega           Del Lago 
 Marana           Marana HS 
 Mt Vw Marana  Crooked Tree 
 Rincon            Dell Urich 
 Sahuaro            Rolling Hills 
 Salpointe          Randolph 
  
 

Boys & Girls V Cross Country 
Coaches Christian & North 

4:30 pm 
August          30        Away         Sabino 
September     6        Away         Rin/Cho/SR 
September    13       Home        PV/Cienega 
September    20       Home        Nog/Cat/S Man 
September    27       Away       Fl Wells/Pue/St A 
October       4      Home        Sunnyside 
October         18      Away        Desert View/CDO 
 

Girls Volleyball 
Coach Shingler 

F 4pm-JV 5pm-V 6pm 
 

August          30    Home Walden Grove 
September    1   TOURNAMENT@ Palo Verde   8 am 
September     6    Away  Sabino 
September     7    Home  Sunnyslope 
September    12    Home   Tucson 
September    14    Away  Douglas 
September    19    Home  Cat Foot 
September     21    Away  Cienega 
September     25    Away  Rincon 
September     27    Home  Buena 
October          2    Away Mtn View Marana 
October            4    Away  IW Ridge 
October            5    Home  Cienega 
October        16    Home  Salpointe 
October        17    Away  Buena 
October        19    Home  IW Ridge 
October          23    Away  Queen 
Creek 
October          24    Home  Mtn View 
Marana 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We wish to thank all the sponsors, players, and those who donated prizes for the silent auction 
and raffle. The Foundation couldn’t do it without all your support! 
 

Awards: 

Longest Drive – Men:  Joe Cutrone; Women:  Halley Hughes 

Closest to the Pin – Men:  Dean Wilkins; Women:  Nikki Hacker 

1st Place Men—Ryan Knapp, Matt Knapp, Josh Knapp, Fred Knapp 

2nd Place Men—Joe Curone, Bob Duffy 

1st Place Mixed “Winner Scorecard Playoff”—Chuck Stopani, Jen Kinkannon,  

                       David McMahon, Jim McMahon 

2nd place Mixed—Jun Arai, Tomoko Nielsen, Chris Duncan, Will Hjorth 
 

  

 

Hope to see you HERE 

April 28, 2018! 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
SATURDAY, APRIL 28, 

2018 
 

2018 Sahuaro Cougar 
Foundation  

Charity Golf Tournament 
49er’s Country Club 

7:30 A.M. Shotgun Start  
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April 2017 Cougar Foundation Charity Golf Tournament Stats:  

Thank You!!! 
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The SHS Cougar Foundation again proudly offers scholarships for SHS graduating 
seniors: Sahuaro Cougar Foundation Senior Scholarships and Sahuaro Cougar 
Foundation Red and Blue Scholarships. Both scholarships (Senior and Red & Blue) 
offer $1200 scholarships for graduating seniors. Applications will be available soon 
and again using easy to fill-in/print-out forms found on-line at 
www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org. Application deadlines are April 15. 
 

 
Mini-scholarships are also offered to all students throughout the year for activities 
and enrichment programs. Faculty grants are offered to SHS teachers for classroom 
projects or other stated needs. For more information visit the Cougar Foundation 
Website: www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org . 
 

 
The Cougar Foundation Faculty/Staff Scholarship for Continuing Education is an 
annual scholarship that provides $500 to a Sahuaro High School faculty or staff 
member. Among the stated purposes of the Sahuaro Cougar Foundation is to 
support activities, students, and staff of Sahuaro High School. These scholarships 
help meet this goal.  
 

The Faculty/Staff Scholarship provides much needed financial assistance to 
employees who wish to continue their education. The continuing education may be 
taken at a two- or four-year institution of higher learning or through an approved 
educational program such as conferences that will enhance classroom performance 
or student contact. To be considered, prospective candidates must have served at 
Sahuaro High School for at least two consecutive prior years. To inquire about the 
SHS Faculty and Staff continuing education grants, please email the foundation at: 
info@sahuarocougarfoundation.org 
 

Other scholarships that are managed by the Foundation for Sahuaro students are 
the $500 David Ashcraft Fine Arts Scholarship, the $1000 Matt Russell Public 
Scholarship, $1200 Hal Eustice Scholarship, the $10,000 Dr. Mark Cavanaugh, and a 
new scholarship provided by Ann Grose is to be implemented this fall. Information 
regarding these and other scholarships may be obtained in the Career Counselor’s 
office in the SHS Administration Building beginning December 2017. 
 
 

The Cougar Foundation Offers Scholarships: 

For Graduating Seniors & CE Scholarships/Grants for SHS Faculty & Staff. 

   

 

 

Please, Don’t Forget to Pay Your Dues..... 
Foundation 2018 Annual Dues (Jan 2018 thru Dec 2018) may be paid with the Hall of Fame Breakfast payment or 
anytime. See HOF enclosure or renewal form in this Tracks edition or online at SahuaroCougars.org for amount and 
mailing information. Thank you for your support! 

http://www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org/
http://www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org/
mailto:info@sahuarocougarfoundation.org
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November 4, 2017, Cougar Foundation Hall of Fame Inductees; 
                           Annual Honorarium Held at Sahuaro High School 

DR. BRYAN FOULK – CLASS OF 1976 
  Nominated by Donald Rockliffe 
 

Bryan Foulk is a 1976 (Spirit of ’76) graduate, was a 
National Honor Society member, a three-year Letterman on 
the wresting team and was an outstanding shop student 
where he placed in the top five in the State of Arizona 
Plymouth Automobile Trouble Shooting Team.   
 

Bryan Foulk became the person he was meant to be.  His is 
a generous man with a heart to care.  He is one who 
doesn’t look to take -- but to put back good.  It would be 
easy to note Bryan’s successful dental practice, but more 
admirable is his many, many contributions to our 
community and his efforts to make our city stronger.  For 
over 30 years, Dr. Foulk has donated time, dental skills and 
financial resources to numerous charities, including over 
one million dollars in cash and goods.  Bryan has served to 
strengthen our valley by giving time and leadership to 
various committees, boards, and youth baseball and soccer 
organizations, including chairman and vice chairman elect 
of the Metropolitan Water District (second largest water 
provider in Southern Arizona), Public Policy Chairperson for 
Davis-Monthan-50 (which seeks to preserve jobs and 
strengthen the economy of Tucson), Southern Arizona 
Defense Alliance, Kids in Need Foundation, Youth On their 
Own (YOTO), and the list goes on. 
 

As a result, Bryan has been named by Tucson Weekly as 
one of eight Local Heroes of the Year for his volunteerism, 
YOTO Man of the Year, United States Air Force as 
Hometown Hero of the Year, and much more. 
 

Bryan continues to be a proud SHS Cougar and proud 
Tucsonan.  At Sahuaro, it has been his non-attention 
seeking efforts throughout the decades like contributing 
resources and serving on reunion committees, and opening 
his home to hosting some of those reunions. 
 

Bryan’s heart has been enlarged – some of his traits not so 
hard to come by:  hard work, ethics, and leadership, but 
most of all a spirit of benevolence born of generosity – a 
charitable heart!  With a service-oriented nature, first 
instilled by his mother, he looks beyond himself and looks 
to give back – without looking to get back. 

 
 

Joey Ingegneri – Class of 1996 
  Nominated by Judy Goddard 
Joey developed from a mischievous little boy into a 
rebellious youth and then transforming into a 
compassionate, caring adult.  The road has not all been a 
smooth one, but it has been inspirational. 

 
Football and friends kept him interested in high school.  
Suffice it to say he was fiercely loyal to his friends and 
always “had their backs”.  
 

Within a year after graduation, he suffered a catastrophic 
car accident.  Although doctors could stabilize him and save 
his life, it became apparent that there were going to be 
long-term implications due to his injuries including: possible 
paralysis below the waist and nerve damage to one or both 
arms.  Not a good prognosis for a young man not yet 20 
years old.  Yet, this is where Joey began to be an inspiration 
to those who knew him.  With the love and support of his 
close-knit family, Joey refused to just fold.  He got out of the 
hospital, into a wheelchair and began to determine where 
he would go next.  Joey struggled to redefine how his life 
would progress.  The progression would be slow, 
incremental as well as painful, but always hopeful.  He was 
determined to be as mobile as possible.  Exercise and rehab 
allowed him to regain the use of his arms to the point that 
he could play in a wheelchair rugby league.  Vehicles were 
retrofitted so that he could drive with his hands.  Jackson 
Browne concerts and trips to Bourbon Street in New 
Orleans were once again regular activities.  In short, he 
made every effort to get back to doing the things he did 
before his accident with no excuses, no complaints. 
 

While Joey’s inspiration to keep pushing on probably came 
mostly from his family in the early years after his accident, it 
was his marriage to his beautiful wife, Courtney, that 
pushed him to the accomplishments that qualify him for the 
Sahuaro Hall of Fame.  Finally returning to school after 
working some years, he graduated with honors from the U 
of A with Bachelor’s and Master’s Degrees in the 
rehabilitation field in 2013.   

 

After a very difficult pregnancy, Joey and Courtney were 
blessed with the birth of their daughter, Sicily.  Sicily was 
born two months premature and Joey and Courtney spent 
most of their time nurturing this tiny miracle until she was 
released from the NICU.  As with his own difficult 
experience, there was never a word about “why us?” – only 
love and support and perfect faith that “everything will be 
all right.  Sicily is now a healthy, happy 3½-year-old who can 
now push little boys down with the best of them! 
 

Despite the adversity Joey has faced in his own life, he has 
found time to give back to the community that he grew up 
in.  He has been an active member of St. Pius X Church.  His 
work with the Ronald McDonald House in Tucson has been 

 

Continued Page 9: Joey 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leadership Seminar.  Her high energy and up-tempo 
drive continued at ASU where she served in various 
capacities such as Devil’s Advocate Vice-President, a 
Resident Assistant and Orientation Leader.  Nellie was 
also an intern for the American Cancer Society and 
became a cast member for a Walt Disney World College 
Program.  A Summa Cum Laude graduate of the 
Barret’s Honor College, Nellie became involved with the 
Student Alumni Association and then began pursuit of 
her career ambitions. 
 

Nellie works for Sanofi Pharmaceuticals and represents 
the company with the highest degree of 
professionalism.  She was responsible for promoting 
and informing physicians about several pharmaceutical 
products that were rated in the top ten worldwide.  She 
excels in the company and maintains a very high level 
of respect, from her physician customers in the 
cardiovascular and diabetic marketplace. 
 

Maybe the most impressive accomplishment of Nellie’s 
is her ability to balance a work and home life.  She is a 
military spouse and the mother of three kids. Being a 
military wife, she has had to move the family and 
manage everything at times while her husband was 
away.  Through it all, she continues to do everything 
with a smile and dives right into the next challenge.  
She is raising her kids to be the next generation of good 
citizens that get involved with strong character and 
integrity. 
 
 
 
 

phenomenal.  He has donated hundreds of hours of time 
working with this amazing charity.  Joey is currently 
employed by the Jim Click Group.  Mr. Click has always 
been active in the community promoting jobs and 
opportunities for Tucsonans with disabilities and now 
Joey  successfully oversees those efforts with his own 
unique perspective.   
 

It is believed that teachers influence students in ways 
that they will never know.  In that sense, Joey is a 
testament to the faculty of Sahuaro High School in the 
mid-90s and his success, loyalty and compassion is a 
tribute to them as well as his parents. 
 
 
NELLIE CHO WILLCOX – CLASS OF 1996 
  Nominated by Chuck Adams 
Nellie Cho Willcox was an integral component of a wide 
variety of Sahuaro activities involving both students and 
faculty/staff members.  Always striving to help others 
and make people feel comfortable, she creates an aura of 
optimism and exuberance.  Her enthusiastic and 
infectious personality is genuine.  Nellie is like the “Ever-
Ready Bunny” in that she is always on the go at full speed 
and never seems to slow down.  This is clearly evident 
when one examines all the roles and activities she was 
involved in while at Sahuaro.  These include three terms 
as class president followed by student body president for 
her senior year; and four years of participation on the 
women’s volleyball squad.  She assumed numerous 
leadership roles, represented Sahuaro at local and state 
levels as a participant in Girls State and Anytown, 
received recognition as a Regents Scholar and was a 
recipient and participant of the Hugh O’Brien Youth 

 

Continued from Page 8, HOF Nominees: Joey 
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2017 Cougar Hall of Fame Registration Form Due by October 27, 2017  
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Nominations for the Cougar Hall of Fame may be made at any time by accessing the 
Foundation website at: http://sahuarocougarfoundation.org. If you know someone whom 
you believe deserves to be honored by his or her peers, please let us know. See you at the 
November 4, 2017 Hall of Fame Breakfast! 

SCHOLARSHIPS & DESIGNATED PROGRAM DONATIONS 

 

$24,937.14 – From the Estate of Ann Grose 

$1000—Matt Russell Scholarship 

$1200 – Hal Eustice Scholarship 

$1000 – Tamara Dillon – Ann Grose Scholarship 

$500 – David Ashcraft – David Ashcraft Scholarship 

$200 – Fran Johnson – Harry Johnson Spirit Award 

$125 – Chuck Adams – Ann Grose Scholarship 

$100 – Barbara Heefner – For the Drama Dept. in memory of Bill Burgess 

 
HONORARIUMS & DONATIONS 

$10,000 or More  
 

$5,000 or More 

Penn Hightower 
 

$1000 or More  

1987 Class of Reunion 

 

$100 or More 

Herlinda Aviles 
 

$50 or More  

Steve & Tina Danloe 

Judy Hockett - In Memory of Ann Grose 

Diane Kusunose 

Wanda Lee - In Memory of Ann Grose 

Sally Yancy – In Memory of Cecelia Hightower 

 
FOUNDATION SUPPORTERS 

 

Jeffry Gardner   Pamela McConnell 

Penn Hightower   Michael Spacone 

Judy Hockett   Patricia Villamana 

Michelle Jones   Herlinda Aviles 

 
 

Thank You!!! 

 

DONATIONS—THANK YOU!!  1 January 2017 to 11 September 2017 
 

Hall of Fame Nominations Accepted Year Round 

http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.sahuarocougars.org/
http://sahuarocougarfoundation.org/


 

 

  

 

 

ANNUAL BREAKFAST & HALL OF FAME REGISTRATION 

 
The Sahuaro High Cougar Foundation cordially invites Cougar Alumni, Faculty, Parents, Students, and Friends to attend the 

Annual Breakfast and Hall of Fame Induction on: 

 

Saturday, November 4, 2017 
Sahuaro High School Auxiliary Gymnasium 

545 North Camino Seco   Tucson, Arizona 85710 

8:00 a.m.: Registration & Check In 

8:45 a.m.: Breakfast Buffet Begins 

9:15 a.m.:  Program Begins 

 

 

2017 Hall of Fame Inductees: 
Dr. Bryan Foulk , Class of 1976 - Dentist 

Joey Ingegneri, Class of 1996 - Businessman 

Nellie Cho Willcox, Class of 1996 – Cardiovascular Sales Specialist 
Cost: 

Adults: $35 per person ($15 is tax deductible) 

Faculty & Staff:  $20 per person (includes membership)  

Alum celebrating a reunion this year:  $20 per person (includes membership) 

Classes of 1987 or 1997 Football, Cheerleader or Band:  $20 per person (includes membership) 

Kids:    $15 per person (6 years through high school age) 

(Children age 5 and under are FREE) 

 
NAME: _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CITY/STATE/ZIP: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: ____________________ EMAIL: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

# Of Adults: __________________@$35 = _____________ ($15 is tax deductible)  

# Of Faculty/Staff/Alum ________@$20 = _____________  

# Of Kids (age 6 thru HS) _______@$15= _____________ 

 

PAY 2018 DUES:                ______________ 

    ($15 individual; $25 family) 

DONATION (Thank you!):               ______________ 

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:            $______________ 

 
Please list additional names of people attending: 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Checks and Cash Accepted.  We proudly accept the following credit cards: 

Visa, MasterCard, American Express, and Discover 

 

Name on Credit Card_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Credit Card Number ________________________________________CSC#________ Exp. Date_______________ 

 

Mail registration to: 

Sahuaro Cougar Foundation 

PO Box 18181   Tucson, AZ 85731 

For additional information call: 520-886-7895 

  RSVP DEADLINE IS OCTOBER 27, 2017 

 



 

 

  

 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL (January-December) 
 

The mission and purpose for the Foundation are: 

• To perpetuate the history, traditions, and spirit of Sahuaro High School. 

• To support the activities of its students and staff. 

• To provide services to the Alumni. 

• To invoke a system of honors and awards that recognizes the achievements of the students, staff and alumni. 
Membership is open to anyone who has an interest in supporting the Foundation and its work. 
 

Name_____________________________________________________________________________Class of___________________ 

 Last    First   Maiden (if applicable) 

Address____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Street      City   State  Zip 

Phone:  Home________________________Work__________________________Cell_____________________________________ 

Email: ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

DUES:  Individual $15; Family $25 per year:  Note:  Member year is now January 1 – December 31. 
Donations are gratefully accepted.  Donations and membership dues are tax deductible. Enclosed is my gift for: 
[   ] $1000            [   ] $500            [   ] $250            [   ] $100            [   ] Other 

• Gifts of $1,000 or more will receive a lifetime foundation membership and their name on the donor plaque in the  
Cougar Hall of Fame. 

• Gifts of $500 & $250 will have their name on the donor plaque in the Cougar Hall of Fame. 
Make checks payable to “Sahuaro High Cougar Foundation”.   
Dues: ____________________________Donation: ________________________ Total Enclosed: ____________________  

 

 Please make your check payable to: Sahuaro Cougar Foundation 

We proudly accept: Visa, MasterCard, American Express and Discover (Please circle one) 

Name on Card: ___________________________________ Card #_____________________ Exp. Date _________ 

Card CSC#__ __ __                 Please Mail to: Sahuaro Cougar Foundation - PO Box 18181 - Tucson, AZ 85731 

  
   

Mail to:  Sahuaro High Cougar Foundation, PO Box 18181, Tucson, AZ 85731 / Email: info@sahuarocougarfoundation    
                                                                                        Website: www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org 

 

SAHUARO HIGH COUGAR FOUNDATION 

P O BOX 18181 

TUCSON AZ 85731 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

http://www.sahuarocougarfoundation.org/

